
Immaculate Conception Catholic Church 
                  Millhousen, Indiana 
2081 E. County Road 820 S.  
Greensburg, IN  47240-9636    June 1, 2025 
Parish Administrator – Fr. Binu Mathew    

 binum@millhousenchurch.com      812-591-2362 

Secretary – LaDonna Hoeing, ladonna@millhousenchurch.com 812-614-9224 

Coordinator of Religious Education – Jeanne Fry  

          jeanne@millhousenchurch.com                    812-614-7086 
Sacrament of Anointing is available upon request. Please call the parish office to schedule. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Sundays after Mass & Thursday 5:10 pm to 5:25 pm 

Sacrament of Baptism is scheduled by appointment. Please call the parish office for sacramental preparation. 

Sacrament of Marriage requires at least six months of preparation. Please call the parish office prior to setting 

your wedding date. 

Bulletin information is due by Thursday before 6:00PM 

Office is closed on Mondays 
 

 

 

 
 
 

     
 
      
 
 
 

 

Thursday: 

Holy Hour  5:00 PM 

Mass:          6:00 PM 
Sunday Obligation  

Sunday    9:00 AM 

 Monday – Rosary 10:30 AM 

Friday – Adoration 

            12:00 Noon – 3:00 PM 

Mass Intentions: 

June 1st – Sunday  Ascension – Theresa Koester 

June 5th – Thursday – Anthony Scheidler 

June 7th –First Saturday - Charles & Ruth Hamilton  

June 8th – Pentecost Sunday- Marieda Koors 

June 12th – Thursday- Marieda Koors 

June 15th – Sunday – Holy Trinity – Fathers Day -Shaun Ortman 

June 19th – Thursday- Kenneth Runyan 

 

 

 

 

 

June 15, 2025 
Cross Bearer: Grady Scudder 
Servers: Mary & Emily Stier 
Ushers: Bill & Niki Johannigman/ Norb & Kate 
                                                             Bedel 
Lector : Ken Stier 
Offertory: Melissa & Katherine Stier 
Musicians: Anna Kramer & Joe Johannigman 
Eucharistic Ministers: B Cindy Hermesch/ 
 W /   Mark Stier & Jeanne Fry 
Counters: Josh Hornberger/ Randy Huff 

June 8, 2025 
Cross Bearer: Brooklyn Ortman 
Servers: Luke & Jake Stier 
Ushers: Jerry & Don Fry; Tim Scheidler 
                       John Johannigman 
Lector: Niki Johannigman 
Offertory:  Mike & Mollie Johannigman family 
Musician:  Ken Stier 
Eucharistic Ministers:  B Cindy Johannigman 
           W/Donna & Mollie Johannigman 
Counters: Steve AmRhein/  Alvin Hoeing 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Remember in Prayer: Pauline Schoettmer, Lauren Huffmeyer, Doug Huffmeyer, 
Wendell Thackery,  Hallie Crane, Evelyn Johannigman,  Eileen Moorman, Scott 
Gabbard,  Bonnie Veerkamp,  David Wessel, Alvin Pfeifer,  Benji Ortman,  Dennis 
DiGiusto,  Amy Hermesch . 
 And all lapsed Catholics in our community. 
 
99th     Birthday: Ralph Hermesch 99th Birthday is on June 9th and would appreciate 
cards from anyone and everyone.  His address is 7429 S. County Rd. 150 E. 
Greensburg, IN 47240.  We want him to know that he is not forgotten.   
 
Annual collection for Education of Future Archdiocesan Priests: 
The weekend of June 8th is the annual collection for the Education of Future 
Archdiocesan Priests.  This collection supports our seminarians currently studying for 
future priestly ministry in the Archdiocese of Indianapolis.  Your contributions help 
cover the expenses involved in the education and formation of these future priests.  
We anticipate having about 28 seminarians this coming fall, including 8 new men who 
will be entering formation.  We are blessed to have these men in formation in two 
seminaries right here in the Archdiocese, Bishop Simon Brute College Seminary and 
Saint Meinrad School of Theology.  
 The average cost per seminarian for educational expenses is about $55,000 per 
year.  Funds from the United Catholic Appeal and proceeds from designated 
endowments support the formation of our seminarians, but those sources do not fulfill 
the entire need.  All donations to this special annual collection will go directly toward 
the payment of these expenses.    Most Reverend Charles C. Thompson 
                                                         Archbishop of Indianapolis 
 
(There is an envelope in your box for this collection. It is dated June 1st. You can 
donate on either Sunday.  Thank you for your generosity)    
 
Father Paul Landwerlen: Passed away on May 26th, at the age of 97. He was the 
oldest living priest in the Archdiocese.  Please pray for his soul and for his family and 
friends.   
 
 
 

Stewardship of Treasure: Our Sunday Collection: 

  

5-18-2025   Collection        $2956.00 

                   Mothers Day Breakfast   $423.00 

5-25-2025 Collection        $1713.00 

 

Catholic communication campaign  $397.00 

         

 

 

 

 

   

 

             

   

    

               

   

 

        

   

  

  

 

Restore Mary Project     $        

  

 

 

 

 Catholic Relief Services   $ 171.00  (Holy Thurs) 

   

 

   

             

       

       

    

 

       

 

 

 

                    

     

   

      



School Rental:  The school is rented for a reunion on 6-14-2025. 
 
 
Ascension of the Lord – Heaven and Earth: 
Not all members of our species have the same outlook on life.  There are people for 
whom this life means everything and “heaven” nothing.  Naturally good people, they 
may cherish love as a great value, but when one breathes his last, that is the end.   
 
There are others for whom “heaven” is all important and this life almost completely 
unimportant.  Save your Soul!  Many Christians have cherished this outlook, 
expecially concerning others and as long as the self was not involved. 
 
Finally we have those for whom “heaven” is realized already on earth in love! 
 
In faith, following Jesus of Nazareth, we see a loving Father who is waiting for us.  
Jesus is the beginning.  “Where he, our head, has gone, we, his members hope to 
follow him.” 
 
The parish outreach for June will be New Directions of Decatur County.  New 
Directions is a domestic violence shelter for women and children in Greensburg.  Last 
year, they assisted 212 clients.  The main services that they offer are safety planning, 
advocacy, assistance obtaining protective orders, court and law enforcement 
accompaniment, and assistance with food and emergency housing.  New Directions 
strives to increase social consciousness about domestic violence and to assist 
individual victims by helping them break free from the cycle of physical and emotional 
abuse. New Directions would greatly appreciate soap, shampoo, conditioner, 
deodorant, dental products, cleaning supplies, toilet paper, paper towels, facial 
tissues, laundry soap, etc.  Any product donations may be brought to church during 
the month of June and placed in containers in the back of church.   Additionally, 
envelopes marked with New Directions are in the pews and may be placed in the 
regular collection if you prefer to give cash or check.  If you have any questions, 
please contact Kate Bedel at 812-614-0987. 
 
 
 
 

                                            
                                                                 


